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December 2010 

Issue No. 12-10 

Your Attention 
Please 

Saturday, December 4  
10 am Greens and Poinsettia delivery at 
the church 
 
Sunday, December 5  
8 am Holy Eucharist 
9:15 am Annual Parish Meeting in the 
nave 
10:30 am Episcopal Visitation,  
Dedication of the Education Building, 
Confirmation and Holy Eucharist 
Noon        Reception, guided tours of 
the Education Building  
 
Sunday, December 12 
8 am     Holy Eucharist 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist 
5-7 pm     Youth Groups visit Garden 
Springs, meet at church at 4 pm 
7 pm  Spirituality in the Arts; Recep-
tion 
 

Sunday, December 19 
J2A Cookie Sale  
8 am   Holy Eucharist 
10:30am Holy Eucharist 
4 pm    The Christmas Pageant with 
Lessons and Carols 
 
Friday, December 24 Christmas Eve 
5 pm  Holy Eucharist for families 
with young children 
10:30-11 pm Carol Singing and special 
music 
11 pm  Holy Eucharist Rite II with 
music 
 
Saturday, December 25 Christmas Day 
10 am    Spoken Holy Eucharist 
 
Sunday, December 26 
8 am     Holy Eucharist 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist 
No Sunday School 
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Emilie Sigel, Editor 
The deadline for the January 
2011 Glad Tidings is  

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 14 
AT NOON  

Please note this unusual midweek 
deadline which is to accommo-
date the upcoming holidays. The 
Glad Tidings team asks that you 
plan ahead for your January 
events so they can be included in 
this issue.  
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It’s time to prune your ever-
greens, holly and magnolias. 
Please bring the cuttings to the 
church and place them on the 
grass near the choir room win-
dow by Sunday, December 19. 
Can you help with putting up 
decorations in the week before 
Christmas Eve? Please contact 
Emilie Sigel, 847-4252, or 
seagull@aol.com . Thank you! 
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Waltye Rasulala, Choir Director 
Christmas will soon be upon us; with it comes our 
traditional presentation of a Christmas pageant and 
Lessons and Carols. This year these two events will 
be presented as one service on December 19, begin-
ning at 4 pm.  
  Please join us in welcoming the Christmas season 
with this wonderful tradition. 
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Please note these holiday events and times; 
details in articles in this issue. 
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Diana Hudgens, Interior Facilities Task Force 

Church of the Nativity young people will soon be able to enjoy more space, as well as fresh paint, new carpet, and even 
new furniture. The new education building should be ready to receive Sunday School classes early in the new year, JUST 
before we burst the seams of Estill House. 
  The carpet has been selected for the classrooms (a sort of blue/green tweed), as well as the vinyl for the hall floors, the 
paint for the walls, and even the laminate for the restroom countertops and toilet stalls. The new building and the new 
classrooms will be fresh and cheerful  and inviting. 
  But, wait! There’s more! Furniture is expected to be delivered in mid-January. There will be some new tables and chairs 
for the younger children, new whiteboards and tack strips in each room, and sturdy new sofas and coffee tables in the teen 
classrooms. The stackable green chairs will come along from Estill House, supplemented as needed with more chairs of 
the same popular design. Each classroom will have a bookcase and a table for supplies and/or refreshments.  
  You’ve probably noticed that Estill House has been freshened, too, with new paint in every room.  
  We’re all set for a clean, fresh start in the New Year.  
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Brenda Johnston 

The Chatty Yarns have been busy knitting and crocheting mostly 
hats and scarves, to donate to those who can benefit from them. The 
Rev. Meg Buerkel-Hunn and The Rev. Deborah Fox, Chaplain of 
Episcopal Campus Ministries, helped with our first outreach effort. 
Every fall, Rev. Fox takes a group of students to visit the Episcopal 
Farmworkers Ministries. She suggested they would be a good recipi-
ent of our projects. In addition, Susie Holmes, coordinator of Project 
Linus, which provides blankets for troubled children, donated about 
50 handmade blankets to our cause. We greatly 
appreciated Susie's contribution. Eight shawls have 
also been made by various members. We are cur-
rently deciding who would most benefit from and 
enjoy these shawls. All are welcome to join this fun 
group. 

No Sunday School Classes will be held: 
November 28 (Thanksgiving holiday) 

December 26 (Christmas holiday)  
January 3 (New Year's holiday) 
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Ailsa Tessier 

Set aside a December evening on your calendar for 
a most enjoyable program. Spirituality in the Arts 
welcomes Dr. David Steel, curator of European art 
at the North Carolina Museum of Art, who tells 
“Christmas Stories in Art” at 7 pm on Sunday, De-
cember 12, in Estill House. Learn what pawnshops 
and Martin Luther have to do with Christmas, and 
where the Swedish flag comes in. Legend and tradi-
tion meet the real meaning of Christmas in a light-
hearted yet educational look at this joyful season 
depicted in art through the ages. A reception will 
follow. All Spirituality in the Arts programs are 
free and open to the public. 

����	����	"
�	
Chuck Till, Senior Warden 

Beginning around noon on Sunday, December 5, 
the vestry will offer guided tours of the Education 
Building under construction. Parishioners will be 
taken through the building in groups of 8. Each 
tour will take about 5 minutes and will depart from 
Corlett Hall. All persons taking the tour must wear 
a hard hat, which will be provided; we regret that 
there can be no exceptions. Please, no children 
under 6 because the hard hats will not fit them. 
This will be your only opportunity to preview the 
Education Building before it opens in January. 
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Chuck Till, Senior Warden 
At 8 am Holy Eucharist, Mother Sara will celebrate and preach. This ser-
vice will be followed by the Annual Parish Meeting in the worship space. 
The only formal item of business is the Vestry election. Addresses will be 
given by Mother Sara, Senior Warden Chuck Till, Treasurer Dave 
McKinnon, and Search Committee Chair Jack Holmes. Q&A will follow.  
  Bishop Chip Marble will join us for the 10:30 am Dedication of the 
Education Building, which will be followed immediately by Confirma-
tion and Holy Eucharist. Bishop Marble will celebrate and preach. A re-
ception and guided tours of the Education Building cap the morning.  
  See tour details, right. 
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Jack Holmes, Committee Chair 

Your Search Committee continues to work hard in its search for our 
new rector. We have completed our meetings with the candidates and 
narrowed the list of candidates to two. We are currently completing 
our visits to the candidates' home church, so we can see them minister in 
a familiar environment. We welcome your prayers as we seek our new 
rector. 
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Crèche is an Italian word for cradle or representation of the na-
tivity of Christ. Three dimensional figures often represent the 
various figures present. Some crèches contain only the Holy 
Family while others contain shepherds, angels, stable animals, 
townsfolk and the Magi (Wise Men). A 
crèche may be as simple as paper or as ornate 
as precious metals and gemstones.  
  Our present set, a gift from a parishioner last 
year, is made of rolled tubes of paper. The 
figures are non-stereotypical and can repre-
sent people of many different origins. They 
are large enough to be seen throughout the 
church. 
  Following on a tradition begun by Mother 
Diane, we set the crèche out over the four 
weeks of Advent to help build the anticipation 
of the Christ Child’s arrival on Christmas. 
  On the first Sunday in Advent we set out the 
single figure of Mary. This represents the 
young Mary who is living her life quietly in Nazareth, perhaps 
thinking of her upcoming marriage to Joseph or still thinking of 
the things any young woman might be concerned with. She has 
no idea of the place she will soon have in history. 
  On the second Sunday, an angel arrives to announce that she is 
blessed among women and will bear the savior of the world. 

Mary gives herself over to the will of God and humbly accepts 
this great gift and challenge. Unlike the paper figures, the angel 
sparkles with the mystery and majesty of heaven. 
  On the third Sunday we add the figure of Joseph who, having 

been told of Mary’s pregnancy, struggles with 
putting her aside or marrying her. In a dream 
he learns that the child is the Son of God, and 
he chooses to stand by Mary and protect both 
her and her child. Culturally, this was a coura-
geous  act for a first century Jewish man. 
  On the fourth Sunday we add the cradle. The 
family is ready to receive the Christ Child and 
together wait and anticipate his birth. 
  During the Christmas Eve services, the 
Christ Child is placed in the cradle or crèche. 
  In addition to the Holy Family, our set has 
the Magi or the Wise Men who, seeing a star 
in the East, follow it in search of the child 
whose birth the heavens have proclaimed. 

  Scripture tells us they arrived about two years after Jesus’ 
birth. We celebrate their arrival on Epiphany, January 6. To 
illustrate their search, the Magi will be found in the various win-
dows of the church as they process toward the crèche on Epiph-
any. Ms. Special’s 3rd and 4th grade class will move the Magi 
between the two Sunday services. 
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Marguerite Emmons, Altar Guild Coordinator 

The Advent Wreath at the front of the church contains five can-
dles. A large white candle in the center of the wreath is sur-
rounded by three blue/violet candles and one pink candle. What 
does this mean? 
  The Advent Wreath is a tradition that comes to us from the 
Lutheran Church and German traditions. It was a way to focus 
thoughts on the arrival of the Christ Child at Christmas. Each 
Sunday, one of the candles is lit.  
  The first candle is often called the prophets’ candle and repre-
sents the long tradition of prophecy in the Old Testament that 
spoke of the coming of a Messiah. 
  The second candle is sometimes called the Baptist’s candle to 
represent the prophecies of John the Baptist who also foretold 
Christ’s coming. Lessons often center on his birth and naming. 
  The pink candle, lit on the third Sunday celebrates Mary, the 
young mother and the message of the angel Gabriel that she 
would bear the Christ Child. It is sometimes called the rose 
candle or the angel candle. It is pink to allow for a celebration 
during the time or patient waiting.  
  The fourth candle is sometimes called the shepherd’s candle to 
represent the message of the Christ Child being given to the 
people of Israel, beginning with the message of the host of an-
gels to the shepherds watching their flocks by night. 
  The white candle is called the Christ candle and is lit at the 
Christmas Eve services. 
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God’s ways are not man’s ways. 
  For example, man mocks and makes fun of the donkey. To 
call a man a donkey or an ass or a jackass is to insult him. The 
only animal listed in the Ten Commandments is the donkey. 
King David rode into Jerusalem on a donkey and decreed that 
was the only way for a King to enter the gates of Jerusalem. 
  When the Virgin Mary went up to Bethlehem, she rode a 
donkey. Jesus was born in a shed where sheep, cows, and 
donkeys did speak and make Him welcome. A donkey carried 
Jesus to safety in Egypt from the soldiers of Herod. 
  Palm Sunday was the day of glory and welcome for the peo-
ple of Jerusalem when Jesus rode the donkey into the city as 
befitted a king. 
  The rejected stone becomes the chief cornerstone. The Jews 
prayed and longed for a mighty warrior. God sent them a 
helpless baby, Jesus. He is King of Kings, Lord of Lords, God 
of Gods, but he came into this world a helpless baby of a poor 
man and woman, born in a stable for cattle and donkeys. 
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Chuck Till, Senior Warden 

Thanks to Jack Crawley, who spent countless hours in re-
search to bring our records of the Memorial Garden up to 
date. The plaque of those who rest in the Garden is being 
updated and will be remounted in the new meeting room/
chapel in Estill House. 
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Marguerite Emmons, Altar Guild Coordinator 
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In the spring of 2009, surveyors arrived at Nativity to prepare 
for our Education Building project. Our grounds were quickly 
graced with orange fences required by the City of Raleigh for 
tree protection. I wondered if the City had required more feet 
of orange fence than necessary, but it wasn’t a propitious time 
to challenge the City.  
  The orange fences were a disturbing visual metaphor to me 
throughout 18 months. I understood their purpose – we’ve all 
seen these fences everywhere in the Triangle – but I thought 
they proclaimed an undifferentiated, unqualified message of 
CAUTION to all parishioners and visitors. They conflicted 
with the proclamation of our Diocese that “All Are Wel-
come”, and they also conflicted with the “Glad Tidings” that 
Nativity is specifically called to announce. No matter what 
happens in the world or within Nativity, our response to the 
Gospel is to shine a green light, not an orange one.  
  I was so relieved when most of the orange fences were re-
moved last month. There was neither advance notice of their 
removal nor fanfare; one day I went to the church to take care 
of a maintenance matter, and the orange was gone. A little of 
it will remain until the landscaping aspects of the project are 
complete, but soon we will forget that the orange fences were 
ever in place. 
  As we enter Advent, let’s reflect upon the proverbial orange 
fences in our personal or communal lives that should be taken 
down and forgotten. Are we ready to set aside the challenges 
of 2008-2010 and fix our attention on Nativity’s future? Are 

we fully open to opportunities 
for ministry in the decade of 
2011-2020? Are we prepared to 
welcome a new Rector with 
openness, joy, and commitment? 
I pray that we can answer these 
and similar questions, Yes.  
  We are about to take possession 
of an Education Building that 
has been the dream of many peo-
ple for many years. Children and 
youth will finally have a facility that meets their needs in both 
scale and atmosphere. Even adults who aren’t parents will 
benefit from the recent renovation of our trailer for multiple, 
simultaneous Adult Education offerings on Sunday morning, 
and our forthcoming meeting room and chapel in Estill House.  
  Likewise, our hard-working Search Committee is making 
excellent progress. I am not in a position, nor are they, to set 
specific expectations of when a new Rector will arrive. I can 
assure you, though, that the process is back on track and that 
there’s a spirit of confidence and expectation among the Com-
mittee and the Vestry. My request of you for Advent is: find 
an orange fence in your life that separates you from the love 
of God and from God’s reconciling work in this world. Rip it 
down, toss it in the trash, forget it was ever there, and move 
forward with joy. 
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Chuck Till, Senior Warden 

Our new chapel and meeting room (third door on the 
right) in Estill House is open. Our intent is two-fold: a 
place where the staff, Vestry, and committees can meet 
in a productive environment; and a place for quiet 
prayer and reflection when the worship space is either 
closed or occupied.  
  To start there are about 15 chairs in the room while we 
see what layout works best. Some worship furnishings 
have been moved into the room already, and more are 
on their way. It will also be the new home for the 
plaque listing the persons who are interred in our Me-
morial Garden.  
  The Fixers youth class will continue to use this room 
from 9:15 to 10 am on Sunday mornings until the Edu-
cation Building is occupied. If you wish to use this 
room for a meeting at other times, please check with the 
parish office first.  
 Please Note: all meetings in the church, parish hall, or 
education building MUST be scheduled through Jennie 
in the parish office.  

,�
����
�0�	)
����	
Dave McKinnon, Treasurer 

Year to Date 
       Income:      $303.9K 
       Expenses:   $264.8K 
  
Operating income was $303.9 through 
October; less than budget by $10.2K. 
Giving has fallen below budgeted for 
the first time in 21 months!  Expenses 
tracked under budget mainly due to 
salaries and  benefits ($14.4K), Build-
ing and Grounds ($15.4K) and worship 
($7.5K). This under-spending is due to 
all of our part-time clergy rather than 
full time in the budget; we also had budgeted for the new education 
building to be up and running. That all changes for 2011 and we 
will need your pledges and support to keep our church community 
vibrant and attractive to new members. It is not too late to get your 
2011 pledge in! We have significant potential expenses ahead of us 
with the search for our new rector, the moving costs associated with 
our new rector, as well as additional operating costs for our new 
education building.  
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Kevin Burke, Stewardship Chair 
It is only natural when you are invited to a party – whether it is birthday, anniversary, 
homecoming or any other celebration – to think about the gift that you will bring. Even 
when the invitation says, “No gifts, please,” most of us still show up with a bottle of wine,  
a box of candy or some other token of our affection. We bring gifts to show our gratitude 
for being invited and to show our love for the one being honored and celebrated.  
  So, when God Himself invites you to the greatest celebration of all – the celebration of the 
Eucharist – do you bring a gift? Do you take time to wrap it in an envelope?  Do you select 
a gift that truly reflects your gratitude for being invited to be a part of God’s family?  
None of us likes to give a gift that is not needed. That is why we spend so many hours 
shopping for just the perfect gift. So it is understandable that you might question, “Does the 
parish need my gift?  Does my weekly financial contribution make a difference?”  
  The short answer is yes. Here are some of the ways your gift is needed. Your contribution 
to Nativity does make a difference.  

· Staff salaries and administration for the management of the church, delivery of the sacraments, pas-
toral care and day-to-day support and comfort to parishioners and God’s work ($119,500 YTD to Sep-
tember 2010) 

· The many programs which define the identity of Nativity (Outreach expenditures were $40.8K YTD to 
September 2010) 

· Utility bills as well as, maintenance of our grounds so that Nativity always has a safe, comfortable and  
welcoming environment for prayer, education or social (YTD to September $43,600) 

  The results of the 2011 Annual Operating Campaign are positive. We have received $247,197 in pledges from 93 
households - including 17 first time pledges - which is encouraging! This represents about 32% of Nativity house-
holds so there is lots of opportunity to achieve our goal of $330,000, which will allow us to expand the work of our 
Ministries in 2011. So, just a reminder to those households that have yet to pledge, we welcome your gifts, no mat-
ter what the amount.  
  In the end, stewardship is about returning a portion of our gifts to God. The gifts we return are our time, our talent 
and our treasure. We return these gifts not because God or our Church needs them but because we feel an over-
whelming need to show our love and gratitude to God. Contact me at rtpburke@gmail.com 
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May none of God's wonderful works keep silence night or morning. 
Bright stars, high mountains, the depths of the seas, sources of rushing rivers, 
May all these break into song as we sing in Father, Son and Holy Spirit. 
May all the angels in the heavens reply: Amen! Amen! Amen! 
Power, praise, honor, eternal glory to God, the only Giver of grace, Amen! 
Amen! Amen! 

Third-century hymn 

 
Environmental Stewardship at Nativity meets at 
7 pm on Wednesday nights in Estill House.  
The next meeting is scheduled for December 15. 

Everyone is welcome! 
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...from Interfaith Power & Light, a  
program of the NC Council of Churches. 
Use Energy Efficient Lighting Appli-
ances and other Products. Making your 
home more energy efficient with  
ENERGY STAR can help to reduce high 
energy bills, improve comfort, and help 
to protect the environment. Learn more 
about Energy Star products at 
www.energystar.gov. 
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Families with children in the preschool/kindergarten class, the 1st/2nd grade class, and the 
3rd/4th grade class are asked to send your child to class on December 19 with a few dollars in 
their pocket. Kids will be shopping at a "store" that is designed to sell gifts that the children have 
crafted themselves. All gift purchases will be wrapped and tagged so children will have their 
own special gifts to put under the tree for their family. All proceeds from the store will go to a 
special outreach project to be voted on by the children. 

Fran Kenney 
Children’s Program 
Coordinator 
Franandpatk@bellsouth.net 
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Nativity's annual Christmas pageant and Lessons 
and Carols will be one combined celebratory wor-
ship service on Sunday, December 19 at 4 pm! 
Children ages preschool through sixth grade will be 
participating in play acting the story of the first 
Christmas. Please mark your calendar for this spe-
cial event. Questions? Contact Fran Kenney at fran-
andpatk@bellsouth.net or 676-8708.  
  Please come to support the children of Nativity as 
they retell the story of the birth of the Christ Child. 
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Children in the 10:30 Sunday school classes have already enjoyed one 
sing-along this Sunday school year, and we have another one planned for 
Sunday, December 5. What is a sing-along? This is a fun opportunity for 
our Sunday school kids to gather around the piano in the parish hall and 
enjoy singing, clapping and moving to favorite "Sunday school songs." 
These events are led by guest music teacher Beth Frazier and are always a 
lot of fun. Be sure to bring your child to Sunday school on December 5 to 
join us for our next one! 
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 Jane Heyward 

As usual, the Youth Group Classes are very busy. The Fixer 
class (5th and 6th graders) is making Thanksgiving cards and 
baked goods for the Raleigh Rescue Mission. The Rite 13ers 
(7th and 8th graders) enjoyed the beautiful autumn weather with 
a bike trip through Umstead Park and a trip to the bagel store. 
They will host Fellowship on November 21. The J2A class (9th 
and 10th graders) held their Christmas greens and poinsettia 
fundraiser this last month. You can pick up your greens and 
plants on December 4 at the church. They will also be putting 
together Christmas Cookie trays which will be on sale on De-
cember 19. The YACs (11th and 12th graders) have been busy 
getting their college applications completed, taking SATs and 
completing school projects. All of the Youth Group classes will 
be participating in our annual Christmas Party at the Garden 
Springs Apartments on Sunday, December 12. There will be 
food, fun and lots of singing! Thanks to everyone who donated 
a poinsettia to the Garden Springs residents. 
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The FIXERS class (5th/6th graders) visited the Inter-Faith Food Shuttle on Saturday, November 6. They were put to work bag-
ging food, counting out bread and delivering the bagged groceries to a nearby low-income senior citizens apartment community. 
We thank these kids for spending a Saturday morning doing outreach work! 
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Pete Crow 

The January 7-16 date for the Honduras Health Mission fast approaches. Missioners are studying Spanish, check-
ing on passport expiration dates, getting inoculation boosters, writing health promotion skits, and much more, all 
in anticipation of the Honduras Health Mission, 2011. This year, a much smaller contingent of the group has al-
ready done some on-site weekend training of local health promotions. Thanks to the help of many of you in our 
sponsoring parishes, we have also completed much of the pill and equipment packaging. 

As Haitians embark on their road to recovery, Episcopal Re-
lief and Development and the Episcopal Diocese of Haiti will 
work to facilitate economic independence for those made 
most vulnerable by the quake. Through a series of cash-for-
work programs, Haitians will be empowered to participate 
and take leadership in community-based recovery efforts. 
  At least 1,300 men and women have begun to benefit from a 
cash-for-work initiative, gaining short-term employment and 
a monthly salary of approximately $100. There will be oppor-
tunities to participate in at least 40 church-led community 
recovery projects including rubble removal; rehabilitation of 
local markets, clinics, schools and churches; hurricane prepar-
edness through rebuilding of roads and ditches; and assistance 
for vulnerable community members (e.g., the elderly, the ill 
and pregnant women). These cash-for-work opportunities will 
assist both those living in the quake zone as well as those who 
have temporarily relocated to non-quake zones to live with 
family members. 
  The cash-for-work initiative has three main objectives: 
1. Providing economic support for more than 1,800 individu-
als and their families, with an intentional effort to include 
women and youth in cash-for-work projects: 
Currently, many families in urban areas remain not only 
homeless, but also without gainful employment as many busi-
nesses were destroyed and the economy is struggling to re-
bound. In addition, those living in rural areas have become 

the hosts for an overwhelming number of family members 
and friends displaced by the destruction in Port-au-Prince. 
These conditions have created increased financial need for 
many families, which the cash-for-work programs will help 
alleviate. 
2. Providing short-term occupation, sense of structure and 
reduction of stress for cash-for-work program participants: 
Financial difficulties are increasing stress for many of those 
affected by the quake. In many cases, individuals under high 
levels of stress may engage in aggressive or risky behavior as 
they struggle to get by. The cash-for-work programs will pro-
vide people with a meaningful occupation, helping individu-
als feel both valued and productive. 
3. Creating a space for Haitians to become engaged in the 
recovery work and allowing community committees to iden-
tify needs and set priorities: 
  After many major emergencies, those impacted are often 
excluded from the recovery process, which is coordinated by 
large international aid agencies, NGOs and governmental 
bodies. Cash-for-work programs will allow Haitian commu-
nity leaders to form committees and decide what recovery 
projects are most important to them. They will then engage 
members of their own communities to help with the recovery 
work, giving Haitians a feeling of ownership and action in the 
recovery process. 
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Harlan Hagge 
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Congratulations to Bailey Maloney who 
has earned the prestigious rank of Eagle 
Scout! Bailey is a member of Venture Crew 
and Boy Scout Troop 399, sponsored by 
Soapstone United Methodist Church. He 
was accompanied at his Eagle Board of 
Review by scoutmaster, Jeff Hawkins, also 
a parishioner at Nativity. 
  For his service project, Bailey constructed 
athletic benches for the girls’ soccer team 
at Leesville Middle School in Raleigh. He 
was assisted by friends in his youth group, 
as well as scouts from the troop. 
  Bailey is the son of Lucy and Kit Ma-
loney. He proudly joins his father and 
brother, Ross, who are both Eagle scouts. 
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What folks do, past and/or present church involvement 
We’ll put names to faces and introduce several Nativity parishioners each month. 

This is a work in progress, watch it evolve… 
In this our 25th anniversary year we are spotlighting charter members 

along with new members and been-here-a-while members. 
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Yes, it is December and Advent Season is here. Advent means “coming.” And so, we find ourselves waiting for the coming of 
Jesus Christ, the birth of our savior, the birth of a King. One of the beautiful songs in Handel’s Messiah contains these words: 
“For unto us a child is born. Unto us a Son is given. And his name shall be called Wonderful, Counselor, Almighty God, the 
Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace.”   
  Advent is the time in the liturgical year in which we contemplate and prepare for the birth of Jesus. We will have a chance to 
relive this event as we watch the children of Nativity tell the story of his birth during the Christmas Pageant. Advent is also the 
time when we anticipate the return of Jesus as King over the world (the second coming). As Christians, we look forward to His 
coming again to establish a Kingdom that will have no end. This Kingdom has its beginning in each of us as Christ is born in 
us anew this Christmas. The Peaceable Kingdom that is to eventually come will be ruled by the One King who will reign over 
all. We affirm this in the Nicene Creed and within the context of the Eucharist when we say together, “Christ has died, Christ 
is risen, Christ will come again.”  
  We know from reading Christian Scriptures the kind of King He will be. He will come to heal and to rescue. He promises to 
bring justice to the oppressed and mercy to the oppressor. He comes as a gentle shepherd to tenderly care for each member of 
His flock. The future of the human race is moving toward that Kingdom. As we wait for it to come, we are invited to claim 
Jesus as King of our lives. During this season of Advent let us put ourselves under His authority and in so doing we will begin 
to experience the mercy, justice, peace and compassion that flow from the power of God’s love. Come, Lord Jesus, Come! 

Our new Interim Rector, The Reverend Sara C. Batson and her husband, Jim 
Brunnquell, relocated to Durham from Philadelphia in March 2008. Mother Sara 
assisted with Holy Week services at St. Philip’s in Durham and was a supply 
priest at St. Andrew’s in Rocky Mount. In April, 2008, Bishop Curry appointed 
her Vicar of Trinity Church in Fuquay-Varina. She served there until May 2010 
before coming to Nativity in October. Mother Sara is a member of the Diocesan 
Insurance Committee and is on the Pastoral Response Team.  
   Prior to coming to North Carolina, Mother Sara was Rector at Christ Episcopal 
Church in Media, Pennsylvania for 9 years. Before her ministry in Media., she 
served the following parishes in New Jersey:  Holy Comforter in Rahway, St. 
Michael’s Church in Trenton, and St. Luke’s in Metuchen. She was also an as-
sisting priest at Church of the Redeemer in Bryn Mawr, Pennsylvania. Activities 
in the Diocese of Pennsylvania included 3 years as Dean of the Delaware Dean-
ery and 5 years on the Commission on Clergy Salaries and Pensions. She also 
served on the Board of Trustees of Episcopal Community Services. 
   Mother Sara was born in Tennessee and grew up in Kentucky. She graduated 
from the University of Evansville (Indiana) in 1985, earning a Bachelor of Sci-

ence in Nursing. She practiced nursing and was a health care executive before attending the Princeton Theological Semi-
nary in 1992. She received a Masters in Divinity in 1995 and then attended the General Theological Seminary in New 
York, where she received a diploma in Anglican Studies in 1997. Mother Sara also has an advanced certification in Bio-
Medical Ethics from Columbia University 
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Brenda Johnston 



 

������
�
�������������������

*���	��
	������	�����������0�	"����
	

Happy Birthday to all those 
with December birthdays! If 
your birthday is this month, 
but not listed here, our parish 
database is incomplete. Please 
contact Jennie in the parish 
office (846-8338) to correct 
your information. 

 

 

 

 

 

Bob McQueen    1 
Kira Zander    1 
Tom Hankins    2 
Maya Kiefer    2 
Fionna Provencher   3 
Danny Agayoff    4 
Mateo Carvajal    4 
Perry Schneider    4 
Doug Smith    4 
Mary Hillmer    5 
Noel McLaughlin   5 
Mike Cashion    6 
Edward Cole    6 
Kevin Edwards    6 
Bob Bubnis    7 
Barb Holub    7 
Emily Bubnis    8 
Tom Hudgens    9 

Lindsay Allan    10 
Case Falkenrath    13 
Marie Falkenrath   13 
Paige Davis    14 
Liam Clay Jr.   16 
Mike Garbutt    16 
Kate Oldham    16 
Jordan Register    16 
Doris Lindley    17 
Jack Frost    18 
Lelia Saffold    19 
Janet Alford    20 
Sidney Heagarty    20 
Anna Longenecker   20 
Emma Norris    20 
Julianne Walther   21 
Rich Frost    22 
Dee Gilmore    22 

Richard Judson    23 
Lauren Strapp    25 
Pete Crow    26 
Tyler Gromow    27 
Dotun Olagoke    27 
Ryan Cashion    28 
Lee Churn Jr.   28 
Sandy Entrup    29 
Wesley Carroll    30 
Pat Kenney    30 
Anna Norris    30 
Tom Phelps    30 
Alice Slobodnyak   30 
Randy Smith    30 
Babs Freeman    31 
Robin Rhaney    31 
Will Suk    31 

Births 

Aubrey Reese, daughter of Michelle and Rod McElrath and granddaughter of Pat Watson  

 

 
Our congregation extends its sympathy and prayers to: 

 

Robin Rhaney and her family on the death of Robin’s sister Edith Hall 
The family of Elaine Scott 

Annette Hughes and her family on the death of her mother Simone Fleming �
 

May their souls, and all the souls of the faithful departed,  
through the mercy of God, rest in peace. Amen. 

Prayer Chain: To begin a confidential prayer request, or to have names added to the Prayers of the People list for Sunday services, 
please contact the church office. 
If you have an illness, hospitalization, or death in your family, please contact the church office. If you do not receive a response in 
24 hours, please call back. If you have an emergency, please contact one of the clergy directly. 
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Address Service Requested 

 
Glad Tidings Deadline 

January 2011 Issue 
Deadline: December 14 at noon 

NOTE: This is a Tuesday deadline! 

8849 Ray Road 
Raleigh NC  27613 

Phone: 919-846-8338 
Email office: coordinator@NativityOnline.org 
Visit us on the web at: www.nativityonline.org  

 

Glad Tidings Team 
Jennie Herrick 
Emilie Sigel 
Ailsa Tessier 
Brenda Johnston 
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Waltye Rasulala 
Church of the Nativity has a unique opportunity to bring to you the internationally acclaimed  "African Children's 
Choir." Make sure you mark your calendar for January 16 at 4 pm when Spirituality in the Arts will present "A 
Youthful Celebration of Freedom and Peace" featuring this wonderful choir of young people from Africa. 
  Selected annually from thousands of orphans and disadvantaged children, they present a powerful blend of sing-
ing, dancing and  storytelling to bridge cultural differences and spread hope and joy to all who hear them. For 25 
years this highly entertaining choir has engaged audiences at churches, schools, community centers and some of  
the world's most prestigious performance venues. The choir relies on donations from concertgoers to support their 
programs. 
  Join us in January for this exciting event. All Spirituality in the Arts events are free and open to the public. 


